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FATCA FOR MULTINATIONAL CORPORATIONS 

As several significant pieces of the Foreign Account Tax Compliance Act (“FATCA”) come online in 
January 2015, it is important to consider FATCA’s potential application to all multinational groups 
with US source investment income.  FATCA potentially can apply to non-financial multinational groups 
to the extent that group members engage in certain financial activities, including the following 
examples:  

 A group treasury center that borrows and lends within the group; 

 A captive venture capital fund that invests on behalf of the group in start-up companies with 
products or services complementary to those of the group; and 

 A holding company, captive finance company, or captive treasury center in a jurisdiction that has 
not concluded an intergovernmental agreement (“IGA”) on FATCA with the US. 

These types of group members may be subject to FATCA’s registration and reporting requirements, 
and the failure to register them can cause these and other similar group members to become 
subject to a 30 percent withholding tax on US-source investment income now, and potentially 
additional types of income in the future.   

As other countries implement their own FATCA rules, inconsistencies also have emerged concerning 
compliance by members of a multinational group.  For example, some exceptions from registration 
under FATCA that are found in the US Treasury regulations are not carried over automatically under 
non-US law, which generally governs the implementation of FATCA in IGA jurisdictions. 

Covington has developed considerable experience with the issues relevant to both US and non-US 
multinationals implementing FATCA. Our experience ranges from reviewing the FATCA status of 
relevant group members to ensure compliance to recommending rule adjustments to local 
authorities.  

 

If you have any questions concerning the material discussed in this client alert, please contact the 
following members of our tax practice group: 

Dirk Suringa +1.202.662.5436 dsuringa@cov.com 

Michael Caballero +1.202.662.5610 mjcaballero@cov.com 
This information is not intended as legal advice.  Readers should seek specific legal advice before acting with regard to the subjects 
mentioned herein.  

In an increasingly regulated world, Covington & Burling LLP provides corporate, litigation, and regulatory expertise to help clients navigate 
through their most complex business problems, deals and disputes. Founded in 1919, the firm has more than 800 lawyers in offices in 
Beijing, Brussels, London, New York, San Diego, San Francisco, Seoul, Shanghai, Silicon Valley, and Washington.  This communication is 
intended to bring relevant developments to our clients and other interested colleagues.  Please send an email to unsubscribe@cov.com if 
you do not wish to receive future emails or electronic alerts.   
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